FINANCE NOTES

GOVERNORS STAFFING & FINANCE

17th May 2021
BUDGET 2020-21
	
	Total Budget
	Change to Budget Previously Reported
	New Budget Changes
	Total Budget
	Spend to Date
	Balance Remaining

	Main Budget 
	£2190917
	£35835
	£2248
	£2229000
	£1927313
	£301687

	Capital 


	£11988
	
	
	
	£5111
	£6877


Main Budget
We received an additional £3126 for the spring term Early Years recalculation and had a reduction in budget of -£878 for high needs funding due to a pupil leaving the school.

The final balance for 2020/21 is £301687. This is slightly higher than predicted previously for the following reasons:

· Estimated outstanding utility costs charged to 2020/21 year were less than predicted. The water contract changed in January and the estimated spends to March 2021 by the new provider seem low. 
· Due to covid and lockdowns Bracknell Forest have not spent all the de-delegated funds assigned from each school budget to Bracknell to use centrally for this year (eg for supply costs paid centrally, maternity pay, support ethnic minorities, additional behaviour support etc.) Therefore the remaining funds have been given back to schools. We have received -£8656.
Primary schools are allowed to carry forward up to 16% with any carry forward between 8% and 16% requiring explanation for its planned use. The schools carry forward is 14.88% (balance as percentage of budget minus last years carry forward) so £139510 requires explanation. The planned use of the carry forward is as discussed previously with the costs as shown below:

· Canopy  - £35000 with £16000 proposed to come from capital, leaving £19000 from carry forward
· Groundwork - £10000 (slightly higher than previously quoted as now includes additional drainage)
· Ball Court Surface - £10000
· Sheds Nursery and PTA - £6750 
· Protected Pay - £3600
· Additional Staff costs to reduce class sizes. 1 additional teacher in year1/2 (current numbers are 122 so only 5 classes are needed across the two year groups but current plan for 2021/22 is for there to be 6 classes.) Provide two out of class teachers in KS2 to reduce class sizes for core subject teaching. The average cost of three additional teachers for a year is £153756. This costs is for a school year and so the additional carry forward will be spent across two financial years, £89691 in 2021/22 and £64065 in 2022/23.
The total explained use of the carry forward is £203106 across two financial years.
Education finance have sent out the summary of school balances requesting the explanation of use of carry forward which needs to be returned by the end of May. Bracknell are also gathering information this year on Covid recovery plan which includes all plans from 2020/21 that have been deferred and new plans for 2021/22 that are to aid recovery.
Capital
The remaining capital budget is £6877.
Sites and Buildings 

The outside toilet block and changing rooms have been completed.

The wall cappings on the low brick wall around the ball court had come loose all the way round and these have now been firmly reattached.
The roof of the outside covered area in KS2 playground near the ball court has been replaced as it was leaking.

Outside wall lights along the path between the school and Alders Childrens Centre have been replaced with LED lights and a new LED bulk head light fitted outside by reception.
 Canopy Project – The tree survey for the canopy project was completed in the Easter holidays. No issues were raised that should effect the planning application. Then planning consultant from Bracknell has now submitted the planning application with the tree report and we are awaiting the planning decision. The planning department are catching up on the backlog of planning applications and are currently dealing with applications submitted before the 2nd April. Therefore, the schools planning application will not be dealt with until they are dealing with applications submitted since this date. The plan was to complete the canopy over the summer holidays however if the planning is not received in time this will need to be reviewed. The canopy company need 8-10 weeks from planning approval to confirm the order and plans, manufacture and deliver the canopy. It will then take several weeks to build including the ground works and new ball court surface. Therefore, in order to complete this over the summer we need to receive the planning approval by the end of May which is looking unlikely.
Budget Plan 2021/22
	
	Budget 2021-22
	Carry Forward 2020-21
	Total  Available Budget 2021-22

	Main Budget
	£2164314
	£301687
	£

	Capital Budget
	£9725
	£6877
	£16602


The budget for 2021/22 is £2164314 plus £195440 of grants (Pupil premium, Catch-up, Sports funding, UIFSM, Teachers Pay and Pension Grant for nursery) plus an additional £5996 for high needs coming from another authority so received as income not budget giving a total revenue funding of £2365749. 
The budget plan attached has been produced based on the school development plan and the following:
· Staffing from Sept to include 3 classes in each year group from FS2 to Year 5 even though some year groups are relatively small in numbers 60-64 and 2 classes in year 6 but with an additional teacher to split classes in the morning and cover other PPA, support across the school. This is to ensure smaller classes to give greater support to the pupils after the interruption over the last two school years. An additional teacher in Year 3 has also been included to support and split classes where needed. Additional teaching staff have been allocated to year groups where there is the greatest need in terms of support and catch-up required and will also allow additional support across the school. Funding for this has been allocated from the carry forward.
· Change to number of classes in FS2 and Year 1 in the summer term. FS2 has increased in size and has now been split into three classes. Year 1 is a particular year group that requires catch-up so the two classes have been split into three classes using up the remaining catch-up funding received.

· Costs based on this year and last years spend. This years spends are inaccurate due to covid so looking at last two years spending, there will continue to be a higher spend on cleaning and hygiene products.
· Curriculum budget – based on this year plus known requirements and includes higher PE budget for resources normally funded from within sports funding grant. 
· Replacement of 4 interactive whiteboards in FS2/KS1 and 30 additional children laptops.

· Supply, training and PP plans for 2020/21
· Maintenance plan including relevant parts of the rolling redecoration programme and items from the current condition survey. All D1 and the majority of C2s have been completed so looking to complete further C2 and C3 items. A new condition survey is being carried out over the Easter holidays and a new report will be produced but this is unlikely to be before the budget plan has to be submitted. 
· Service Level Agreements with BF as last year
· Catch-up plan – Main catch-up funding to be used for staffing costs included within the staff plan, see above.
· Sports Funding Plan – Sports funding to be used for the PE SLA, Canopy, groundwork and court surface and includes 2020/21 sports funding.
The budget plan shows an end of year balance of £158600, see attached budget plan. This is a reduction in balance of £143087 of which £139041 is from the planned use of the carry forward.

Three year Budget Plan

The three year budget plan is attached, a summary of which needs to be submitted to Bracknell Forest this year by the end of June.
The three year budget plan has been based on the following assumption:

· Pupil numbers remain the same, therefore the funding level remains the same.

Pupil numbers where predicted to reduce over the next five years with lower numbers of pupils starting in FS2. However this is not the case for this coming year with 80 pupils starting in Sept 2021. Therefore the number of pupils next year will remain the same as there are currently 81 pupils leaving from year 6. Similarly assuming the predicted number of pupils for FS2 is correct for Sept 2022 of around 60 then the total numbers of pupils will still remain the same as next years Year 6 is 62. 
· Grant funding remains the same

· Additional high needs funding coming from another LA will be removed as this is only in 2021/22.

· Other high needs funding has been assumed to remain at the same level.
· Staffing model remains the same with the three additional staff added for Sept 2021 to August 2022 removed. It is assumed that this reduction will be achieved through normal resignations and changes in teaching staff who will then not be replaced, however this needs to be monitored and reviewed next year to ensure we are not overstaffed in following years.
· All one off projects have been removed, eg Canopy project, sheds. Fence panels

· Remove cost of the 30 childrens laptops and interactive whiteboards. Plan to replace further whiteboards in KS1 in year 3 and 5 of budget plan.
· Wifi subscription costs are for three years so only in year 1 and 4

· Costs of agency staff has been increased in future years as the overstaffing of teachers will no longer provides additional cover.

· Catch-up funding for summer term 2021/22 has been removed for future years.
The three year budget plan shows a year end balance of £76284 at the end of 2022/23 which includes the remainder of the planned use of the 2020/21 carry forward and a balance of £34766 at the end of 2023/24. 

Bracknell will be supplying a form to submit the summary three year plan which will include pupil number forecasts which can be amended by the school based on local knowledge and links to a medium term income forecasting model detailing the effects on basic funding and grants based on pupil numbers. This was supposed to have been sent to schools by the end of April but we have not yet received it and needs to be completed by the end of June. On receipt of this the three year budget plan will be amended to reflect the pupil forecasts the school expects based on the data supplied by Bracknell and local knowledge/actual numbers expected nursery etc. The three year plan will be then be finalised and can be sent to the chair of finances for review before submitting to Bracknell by the end of June. The finalised three year plan will then be presented at the next Governors meeting.
Capital 2021/22
The total capital budget for 2021/22 is £16602 including the carry forward.

Planned capital project – Canopy. Total cost £35000, capital available approx. £16000 leaving £19000 from main budget, sports funding grant.

Benchmarking
The benchmarking data for the year 2019/20 has now been uploaded onto the DFE website. Benchmarking exercise has been carried out against schools of similar size and make-up of pupils and also against other LA primary schools. The report is attached for discussion.

SFVS

The SFVS for 2020/21 has been completed and is attached for review and approval. As the SFVS date for submitting was delayed this year due to Covid the financial data is the actual 2020/21 final year end spend.
